
        May 5, 2020 

6
th
 Day of The April Term  

Maysville, MO 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance with Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer 

followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

The minutes of the April 28, 2020 meeting were read with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making 

the motion to approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for today’s meeting with 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White making  the second. Motion carried.  

 

Chet Owen was in attendance for today’s meeting. 

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee had a Extension Meeting via ZOOM on Monday April 27
th
. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White and Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll attended a meeting with 

Tri-County Health on Thursday April 30
th
.  

 

The Patterson Foundation donated masks to DeKalb County and will be available for Election Judges.  

 

The Commission discussed the CARES ACT FUNDS that County is expected to receive. More information 

will be gathered before any funds will be distributed. 

 

Jim Shrimpton, City of Cameron Accountant called the Commission to discuss how the CARES ACT 

FUNDS would be handled and distributed. The Commission advised that the funds had not been received yet 

and that the County was waiting on more direction from the State on how to handle and disburse. 

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss purchasing a new mini excavator, 

putting old equipment out for bid, work his department was doing, equipment repairs and a patrons concern 

over a culvert. The Commission advised Bill to get with each vendor wishing to sell the County equipment 

and see if they will let him run the machine to determine which one was the best suited for our County.  

No bids will be sent out until late fall per Commission dependent upon revenue.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek continues to keep the Commission updated on sales tax revenues.  

 

Staffing has for the most part returned to normal as of May 4. Patrons entering the building will continue to 

follow the guidelines set forth by 43
rd

 Circuit Judge Brent Elliott. Those guidelines include answering a 

questionnaire and signing in. Office holders may allow only 1 or 2 patrons in their offices at a time please 

make sure you call before coming to the Courthouse as some of the things you might need to take care could 

possibly be taken care of by phone, mail or email. The Commission continues to thank all of the patrons in the 

County for their patience and understanding during this unprecedented event that has affected our entire 

nation.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be 

May 12, 2020 at 9 a.m.  

 

 

 


